
CIRCLE XX COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT  
  
 

The regular meeting of the Circle XX CSD was called to order at 6:01 pm on June 20, 2024. 
The roll was taken, present were Director’s Hill, Fudala, Wade Pipkin, Janine Pipkin, Bourassa, 
also present were road manager Fudala and secretary/treasurer Dean. Members of the public 
were Randy Lopez, Michelle, and Mary Stubbins 
.  
Approval of Minutes: Director Hill made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 18, 2024, 
as presented was seconded by Director Bourassa, vote being 5 ayes Hill, Bourassa, Fudala, W. 
Pipkin, J. Pipkin and 0 noes. 
 
Staff report: (1) Correspondence, monthly bank statement, monthly county report, emails from 
Randy Lopez. No bills were presented. On May 23, the bill for the cold patch was paid to 
George Reed in the amount of $820.54. The financial statement was read. 
 
(2) The Directors now heard from the public on their concerns. Randy Lopez was called on first 
and his main concern was the low hanging trees on Riata Way that are causing damage to his 
RV. The question is are the trees along the road the property owners or the counties. We do not 
have a definitive answer to this question, but he was told last year by property owners that he 
could trim the trees but must take off the trimming and not leave them on the side of the road to 
cause more fire hazard. This will be an ongoing discussion. 
Mary Stubbins is concerned about the speeders on Tapadero and cannot even weed eat in front 
of her property for fear of being injured. She has asked about speed bumps before, and we 
found there were some liability issues with them. She mentioned speed tables that are used in 
area school zones. Several of the Directors have seen them and ask if she would like to 
investigate the cost, instillation, and report back to the Board at our next meeting. 
(3) Website updates: Rich reports that the website does seem to generate about 5000 hits per 
month. 
Road managers’ report: The bids were received and a copy of each was emailed to the 
Directors to go over before the meeting. Rick, being our ID guy, did a bid summary (enclosed) to 
make it easier to compare the bids. The Board chose ASAP the prices were more in line with 
our budget. Repairs will be done on culverts, Tapadero, Jaquima, and Cincha. 
Rich talked with Tyler Jorgensen about finishing the weeding eating on Riata Way and he said 
he would do it for $250. On a motion by Director Fudala and seconded by Director Bourassa the 
Board approved Tyler doing the weed eating for $250., vote 5 ayes Fudala, J. Pipkin, W. Pipkin, 
Bourassa, Hill, with 0 noes. Pat Bourassa had paid $300 to the young man who did the first 
week eating at the entrance which was a little early because it started to grow back. The Board 
wanted to reimburse her for this payment. On a motion by Director Fudala and seconded by 
Director Hill this payment was approved, vote being 4 aye Hill, W. Pipkin, J. Pipkin, Fudala and 
1 abstain Bourassa.  
 
Next meeting will be July 18. 2024 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:38 pm on a motion by Director Fudala and seconded by Director 
Janine Pipkin, vote being 5 ayes J. Pipkin, Fudala, Bourassa, W. Pipkin, Hill, with 0 noes. 


